Dear Friends,

Elko F.

-S.H. is so grateful for your help in stocking up our goodie bags. Through the raffle and the Back-

to-School Bash event we raised a little over $4,000.00. All the proceeds go to help fund our Samaritan
House Emergency Shelter. We wish we could share all the good feelings and smiles we got to see with
you. The legacy we leave is how we treat those around us, and you all have left an imprint on us as

givers and supporters. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts for being a great community
partner to Elko F.1.S.H.
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